HEADQUARTERS MIDWESTERN SIGNAL CORPS TRAINING CENTER CAMP CROWDER, MISSOURI

IN REPLY REFER TO

November 16, 1942

Mr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

I received your letter of November 12, and had previously learned that the Fort Leavenworth team had been dissolved as we received several members of their team at Camp Crowder.

In regard to the expense involved in your making the trip to Camp Crowder, our offer was based on the rules of the various conferences in which we have scheduled games.

Out athletic department is run on the same principal as a collegiate athletic association, and we, too, are dependent upon our sports attractions for funds.

I would sincerely appreciate it if you would let me know the amount of your expenses for the trip here.

Sincerely yours,

WM. F. KRICKHAN, JR.,

1st Lt., Signal Corps, Chief, Athletic Branch.

· 附FK: djs